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July 26, 2019 
 
 
Mr. Greg Nichols  
Project Manager 
City of Sugar Land        
2700 Town Center Blvd. North 
Sugar Land, Texas  77479 
 
Re: Letter of Recommendation for Oyster Creek Siphon Replacement Project   

CIP No. WW1804 
City of Sugar Land 
ARKK Job No. 18-026 

 
Dear Mr. Nichols: 
 
On July 18, 2019, two (2) bids were received for the above referenced project.  The project 
consists of the installation of a new 24-inch inverted siphon to replace an abandoned 18-inch 
inverted siphon that crosses Oyster Creek at HWY 59 (North of Highway 6).  Following is a 
summary of our bid evaluation: 
 
Two (2) construction firms participated in the bidding process.  The bids were checked for 
mathematical errors and/or bid irregularities. 
 
The bids for the project are summarized below: 

 

Bidder  Total  Bid

MAIN LANE INDUSTRIES, LTD. $1,246,675.00

BRH GARVER CONSTRUCTION, L.P. $1,413,025.00  
 
Qualifications – Main Lane Industries, LTD. submitted a List of Qualifications for this project.  
City and ARKK’s staff met with Main Lane Industries, LTD. management personnel to discuss the 
project requirements and City’s expectations.  Main Lane Industries, LTD. management 
personnel indicated that they are familiar with the City’s requirements and expectations, and 
are excited with this opportunity.  Main Lane Industries, LTD. representatives also indicated 
that they have the qualified personnel and experience to complete the work, and that they will 
complete the work successfully and within the contract time.  Main Lane Industries have 
worked on several projects involving utility installations and appear to have performed the 
work satisfactorily. 
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Main Lane Industries, LTD. appears to be a responsible firm that is capable of performing the 
specified work in a satisfactory manner.  For these reasons, we recommend that the City of 
Sugar Land award the Oyster Creek Siphon Replacement Project to Main Lane Industries, LTD. 
for a total amount of $1,246,675.00. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ARKK ENGINEERS, LLC 

 
 
 

Mr. Madhu Kilambi, P.E. 
Senior Project Manager 
 
Cc: Mr. John Rudloff, P.E. – ARKK Engineers, LLC 


